
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

  
 

 

 

 

  

Feedback Form 

Long-Term RFP – May 4, 2023 

Feedback Provided by: 
Name: Stéphane Boyer 

Title: CEO 

Organization:  Hydromega Services Inc. 

Email:  

Date: May 18, 2023 

Following the May 4th public webinar on the Long-Term RFP (LT1 RFP), the Independent Electricity 
System Operator (IESO) is seeking feedback from participants on design of the LT1 RFP and LT1 
Contract. 

The referenced presentation can be found on the Long-Term RFP webpage. 

Please provide feedback by May 18, 2023 to engagement@ieso.ca. 

Please use subject header: Long-Term RFP. To promote transparency, this feedback will be posted 
on the Long-Term RFP webpage unless otherwise requested by the sender.  

The IESO will work to consider and incorporate comments as appropriate and post responses on the 
webpage. 

Thank you for your contribution. 
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Areas of Feedback: 
Topic Feedback 

The revised proposed procurement timeline 
presented on May 4, with regards to 
changes to the schedule of the Deliverability 
Test process. 

Could the IESO quickly clarify how many 
Deliverability Test submission will be allowed per 
Proponent 

The proposed broadened definition of an 
Eligible Expansion facility, which gives the 
optionality of connecting to a separate 
connection point as long as the new 
resource remains within the boundaries of 
the existing site. 

The removal of locational Rated Criteria 
points due to a provincial wide Capacity 
need within the timeframe of the LT1 RFP. 

This is an improvement for the competitiveness of 
the RFP 

Other or General Comments/Feedback: 
We respectfully submit that the IESO should allow existing facility/part of facility/project that have 
not been in operation or under a contract with IESO for more than 2 years to participate in the LT-1 
RFP. 

Proponent should also be allowed to change the technology that is currently interconnected. 

The specificities of these projects should be taken into account in the Deliverability Test process and 
the already connected facility/project should be provided with a preferential access to the grid as it 
should result in increasing the competitiveness of the RFP. 
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